

## Fenlands Intergroup

Liaison Officers Online Gathering (Zoom)

Intergroup Officers		Rotation	Reports
Chair	<a href="mailto:chair.fenland@aamail.org">chair.fenland@aamail.org</a>	Robin N	11/20
V/Chair	<a href="mailto:vice-chair.fenland@aamail.org">vice-chair.fenland@aamail.org</a>	William.B	02/22
Treasurer	<a href="mailto:treasurer.fenland@aamail.org">treasurer.fenland@aamail.org</a>	Jamie G	11/22
Secretary	<a href="mailto:secretary.fenland@aamail.org">secretary.fenland@aamail.org</a>	Phill H	11/22
Health (HLO)	<a href="mailto:health.fenland@aamail.org">health.fenland@aamail.org</a>	Naomi L	05/22
Public Info. (PILO)	<a href="mailto:pi.fenland@aamail.org">pi.fenland@aamail.org</a>	vacant	
Prison (PLO)	<a href="mailto:prisons.fenland@aamail.org">prisons.fenland@aamail.org</a>	vacant	
Probation	<a href="mailto:probation.fenland@aamail.org">probation.fenland@aamail.org</a>	Stacey M	01/22
Telephone (TLO)	<a href="mailto:telephones.fenland@aamail.org">telephones.fenland@aamail.org</a>	Willie C	02/23
Share	<a href="mailto:share.fenland@aamail.org">share.fenland@aamail.org</a>		11/22
Employment (ELO)	<a href="mailto:employment.fenland@aamail.org">employment.fenland@aamail.org</a>	Russell B	05/20
Electronic (ECLLO)	<a href="mailto:ecomm.fenland@aamail.org">ecomm.fenland@aamail.org</a>	Sam P	08/21
Where to Find	<a href="mailto:wheretofind.fenland@aamail.org">wheretofind.fenland@aamail.org</a>	Lee N	05/22
12 Step List	<a href="mailto:12step.fenland@aamail.org">12step.fenland@aamail.org</a>	vacant	02/22
Armed Services (ASLO)	<a href="mailto:aservices.fenland@aamail.org">aservices.fenland@aamail.org</a>	Vacant	
Region Reps x 3	<a href="mailto:regionrep.fenland@aamail.org">regionrep.fenland@aamail.org</a> <a href="mailto:regionrep.fenland@aamail.org">regionrep.fenland@aamail.org</a> <a href="mailto:regionrep.fenlan@aamail.org">regionrep.fenlan@aamail.org</a>	Sam P	11/22
		Sean O	11/20
		Edith P	02/22
Young Persons Liaison (YPLO)	<a href="mailto:youngpersons.fenland@aamail.org">youngpersons.fenland@aamail.org</a>	vacant	
Archivist	Service position (traditionally non rotation)	Vacant	
Visitors Present			

- Intergroup Chair welcomed all including visitors and new online meeting Robin N asked for Moment of Silence.
- Preamble read by : Phyllis
- 12 Traditions read by : Jamie
- Introductions around the Room. 21 in attendance
- Apologies : Chloe (Ramsey GSR )
- Review Minutes of last meeting. –
- Matters arising From previous mins. - None

## ● Officers Reports

### Chair's Report:

#### Chairs Report – May 2021

As in the past during this pandemic we shall have to conduct our Business meeting online once more.

Just like in the early days of our Fellowship, Alcoholics Anonymous is weathering another storm and hopefully come out of it stronger than ever. Over the later part of last year and the beginning of this year more and more meetings are going back to 'physical.' This is thanks to those members who have met the challenge and conducted themselves in such a way that our Fellowship has not been exposed to 'bad publicity.' In addition, more and more members have been globetrotting on 'Zoom.' Zoom will never take the place of 'physical meetings,' but it has ensured the survival of many AA's desperate to keep their sobriety at all costs. I am sure that there will be a place for Zoom when this is all over as it is a perfect tool for the loners around the world.

Regarding our 'business,' again that has suffered with places like prisons and institutions being designated as 'no go zones.' I am sure again that this will be turned around when the country opens once more, but caution must be the watchword and we must not endanger others to satisfy our own needs.

In advance I wish to thank all who have taken the time to attend. It is very important that we maintain or contact and address whatever business we can during these dark times.

In Fellowship

Robin Norman – Fenland Chair

Questions/comments:

### Vice Chair –

(William B)

An issue has been brought to my attention about an individual that is attending meetings throughout our IG. This person has caused extreme issues at meetings and has caused certain people to be Frightened and not feel comfortable attending these meetings. This person has been excluded through a Group Conscience at one meeting at this time. My question is there anything that we can do as an Intergroup to help with the matter. This person has been stalking members of our fellowship so in my opinion this is a very serious situation. I hope we can discuss this. Hopefully we can at least enter this into the minutes and we can discuss at a later time.

Thanks so much

William

Questions/comments – To be discussed later in the meeting.

### Secretary's Report –

In the current situation I do not have anything to report, however I am trying to update the Intergroup mailing list, some people on the current list are no longer GSRs and some have moved out of the area. Could current GSRs please contact me with their contact details. Please send to [secretary.fenland@aamail.org](mailto:secretary.fenland@aamail.org). Likewise if you are receiving mail and no longer wish to be on the mailing list again let me know.

link to the web page for AAs 75<sup>th</sup> UK Anniversary Convention .

The link is: <https://www.aa75.co.uk/> Leeds Direct Arena 10 –12<sup>TH</sup> June 2022

Minutes and local meetings list can be found on the website, paste text below into your browser

<http://www.alcoholics-anonymous.org.uk/Members/Regional-&-Local-Websites/Eastern-Region/Fenland-Intergroup/AA-Related-Announcements>

YiF

Phill H

\*Questions/Comments – Carole stated the 75<sup>th</sup> UK Anniversary Convention registration is now open.

### Treasurer's Report:

Treasurer Report

Thankfully progress has been made since the last Intergroup Meeting and I am now a signatory on the account.

It is not all good news the address for the account is still the previous Treasurers so statements are being sent there and have not been forwarded on to me so precise details of transactions other than

cheques I have deposited are still unclear to me. I know how to change the address to my address and I will arrange for that to be done.

I can however say that the current balance on the account is £11,451.06 and I will arrange for a cheque/transfer to be made to Region however I am not sure what we do in terms of holding a prudent reserve?

I have also started an application for online banking which will of course make things much easier moving forward. A question for Intergroup is do you want it to be a single level authority or dual level of authority? I will clarify and explain what this means at the meeting for the Group to agree.

Thanks,

### Jamie

Questions/ Comments: - Guy thanked Jamie for his hard work so far and said he had raised the question of dual authority with his home group and they decided staying with this is the best option. He also suggested that we have three signatories so if one is not available there are still two people who are. Carole stated that at Region they had Chair, Secretary, Vice Chair and Treasurer as Signatories, any two of these can authorise payments. Guy said he thought Carole's suggestion was a good way to go.

Robin asked how do you do internet transfers with more than one signature needed. Jamie explained he would initiate the transfer, this would not happen until the bank contacted the other authorised person who would then ok it.

Phyllis questioned how difficult would it be to change signatories when they rotate out of their position in Intergroup. Jamie replied that if we had the four previously suggested people as signatories not all would be rotating out at the same time, so we would still have at least the two required while new signatories were registered with the bank.

Robin queried do we really need to have internet banking or could we just continue with cheques?

Jamie replied it would make life simpler to have internet banking, but the main question was should we have multiple signatures whether we have internet banking or not.

Carole stated at Region they used electronic banking and it made things easier and quicker.

Jamie then proposed we go ahead with internet banking and also change to the four signatories as suggested. This was seconded by Carole and the motion was carried.

Jamie now asked what was a prudent reserve that the Intergroup should hold. Robin suggested contacting Lisa, the previous Treasurer, to find out, or checking previous minutes to see any idea from them. Guy thought it was usually around £4000, which Robin agreed with. Carole said at Region they looked at the previous years expenditure and kept that as a reserve. Jamie proposed that he hold a reserve of £4000 and transfer the balance to Region, as well as further investigating what the reserve was in the past. Robin said that in the current situation there is not much expenditure, and by the next Intergroup meeting we can see what expenditure is needed for example for PI, Prisons and other such offices.

It was proposed by Sam we keep £4000 in reserve and send the balance of the account to Region. Seconded by Morgan. Motion was carried with one abstainer, Carole, as she is from Region.

Fenland Intergroup Bank Details:

Bank Name: Fenland Intergroup

A/c No: 20787168

Sort Code: 30-84-84

Please use group name as a reference.

Address for cheques:

[Removed to protect anonymity]

Please write group name on reverse of the cheque and include an email address or phone number to receive confirmation of receipt.

## Public Information Report

**Vacant**

Questions/Comments :

## Telephones/12 Step List

Hi all I'd like to report that Telephone list is doing fantastic it's been a hard road getting it all together we have taken some people off as they were either not going to aa anymore or had gone back drinking we have filled all the vacant spots and also have some new reserves which I'm going to do a work shop with just to bring them up to speed at this stage I'd like to whole heartedly than Jill and Pam for there absolutely amazing support for without whom I would never have got this all together they both deserve an appreciation from fenland Intergroup teaching me about how to work my Portal on a weekly basis to helping me with my aa email address from the bottom of my heart ladies thanks so after a long few months it's all come together if any GSR's would like to ask there group members to go on the reserve list, two years sobriety required, contact me ASAP that conclude my report for now yours in the fellowship willie c to fenland Intergroup

Questions/comments : Robin thanked Pam and Jill for all their support and help.

## Where To Find (WTF)

Lee stated he had been looking at old copies of printed WTF from before the pandemic, there were 53 meetings on the list of which 21 were in Cambridge, he stated the historical guidelines for the size of an Intergroup was between 15-20 meetings. He also suggested that as live meetings re-opened ,which would happen over a period of time, a printed WTF would not be practical.

**Questions/Comments :** Sam said he thought the way it was being done at the present, with live meetings being added when they re-open is the best way to go.

Lee stated that although there were a large number of Cambridge meetings on the WTF, not many were being represented at Intergroup. His question is whether we should look at the size of the Intergroup and whether Cambridge meetings need to meet alone.

Willie C said the suggested size for Intergroups should be 30-35, if more a new Intergroup could be formed, as happened in London when he was there. The problem is we are having trouble filling the service positions in this Intergroup, a new Intergroup would probably have the same problem. We should encourage groups without a GSR to get this position filled, and to come to Intergroup meetings.

Gale stated she thought we should stay as one Intergroup and try to encourage more groups to send a representative to Intergroup meetings.

Joan said historically the Intergroup meetings were held in Huntingdon, and Cambridge people said it was too far to travel. If the meeting was in Cambridge the Peterborough People would say it was too far to travel. However at present with the meetings being on zoom this excuse doesn't count.

Carole asked if there was any reason we couldn't keep the Internet meetings on zoom permanently.

Robin said he could see no reason this could not happen.

Many people expressed their support for keeping the Intergroup meetings on zoom.

Jamie suggested we hold the Intergroup meetings in rotation in the largest areas, eg. Cambridge, Peterborough etc.

Robin proposed we put out to groups the two suggestions, that being rotating venues for live Intergroup meetings or keeping them on zoom. Also whether we need to split the Intergroup into smaller Intergroups.

Phyllis said that the zoom meetings were much better for people with hearing difficulties.

Morgan said it was up to the Cambridge meetings if they wanted to form a separate Intergroup.

## Prison Liaison Report (PLO)

Awaiting Report

Questions/Comments

## Conventions - Fenland Convention ?

Awaiting Report

Questions/Comments

## Region Representative Report (Region Rep)

Awaiting Report

Questions/Comments

### Probation Report (PLO) – (Stacey M)

Awaiting Report

Question/comment: -

.

### Health Liaison Report (HLO)

Nothing to report as still no public access due to covid 19 restrictions, will look at what is available and how I can move forward when restrictions are lifted.

In fellowship Naomi.

Naomi L

Questions/Comments:

### Share Liaison Report –

**Awaiting Report**

Questions/Comments -

### Young Persons Liaison (YPLO)

Vacant

Questions/Comments.....

### Conference

Awaiting Report

### Electronic Communications Liaison Officer Report (ECLO)

## **Electronics Communication Liaison Officer**

Date 25/04/2021

The web site is running well with no known problems. I continue to maintain the site. Thank you to all who have pointed out problems and malfunctions, this really does help me. I can be contacted at: [ecomm.fenland@aamail.org](mailto:ecomm.fenland@aamail.org)

The online directory is regularly updated and I thank all members who have contributed details of meetings and changes to existing meetings. This work is done in conjunction with our WTF officer and we share the information received.

I am due to rotate out of position in August, so if anyone is interested in taking this role on please make it known at this meeting. I will, of course, be quite happy to sponsor the incoming person into service for this important and very worthwhile position.

YiF  
Sam P

\*Questions/Comments : Andy L showed an interest in taking over as ECLO, however he only has one year sobriety. Sam stated the minimum requirement is two years, however this is only a guideline. Willie said if someone is willing to take on a position and no one else volunteers. Then they should be allowed. Andy said by the time Sam stands down in August he will have 18 months. It was proposed by Jamie and seconded by Anna that Andy take over in August.

## Employment Liaison Report (ELO)

Please rest assured I continue to do as much as I possibly can county wide to reach out to employers and offer virtual talks I am due to conduct such a talk with the CCG but will keep you updated I will ensure I attend the next meeting but it has been very difficult managing childcare arrangements whilst Joanna is unable to have our son with supervised access only which obviously has added pressure me on myself but I'm keeping well and balanced still doing many meetings to keep myself safe and well.

Many thanks in advance if you have any further questions please just give me a call.

YIF

Russell B

\*Questions / Comments

## Armed Services Report (ASLO) –

**Position Vacant as of Feb 2020**



\*Questions/Comments –

## Group Service Representative Reports: (GSRs)

### Whittlesey 'As Bill Sees It' Thursday Group.

Whittlesey As Bill See's It Report.

Currently the meeting is still on Zoom only, I have been trying to get in touch with the Church (to no avail at the moment!), to find out if the room will be available for the group once lockdown eases.

Once i have more information I will advise.

We still have a good attendance at the weekly Zoom meeting (usually around 20), with all group positions filled.

Currently our Treasurer has £52.31 in "The Pot" and we have £8 currently in a Pay Pal account I have set up. At every meeting we put in the group chat for contributions can be sent to Intergroup directly with the account information provided, I am unsure of the funds received via this method.

Many thanks

Adrian M (GSR Whittlesey Group)

### Ramsey Saturday night

Meetings remain small and friendly. 5-12 on average

More when sharer present.

Tradition 7 -members encouraged to contribute to Intergrouo.

Often have newvomers with varying degrees of success.

Meeting considering opening up ftf meetings Saturday night and continue with other Zoom meetings. No firm decision made yet, just investigating at present.

When decided meetings will review all group service positions.

Meeting ID to be amended so all the Zoom meetings have the same log on details.

With love

YIF

Chloe

## St Ives Tuesday:

### No Report

No Report – However Claire A was present and did give a verbal report.

## St Neots Monday Night – ES&H Meeting (Closed meeting)

## St Neots – (St Mary's) Primary purpose meeting Wednesday Night :

Willie C is the outgoing GSR and gave a verbal report. The Group has made a transfer of £200.00 to Intergroup.

## GSR Report – May 2021

### St Neots Thursday Night – Eaton Ford Big Book Study Meeting (Closed)

The Thursday Night Big Book Study Meeting at Eaton Ford Community Centre is a discussion meeting where members and visitors read through the Basic Text of Recovery.

Currently our regular meeting venue is still a Zoom online meeting. The meeting attendance is steady between 10 to 15 people. Our format has not changed, and we continue our readings in the same way. We make provisions for newcomers and added some wording to our script after the last Group Conscience address this.

The Group is self-supporting and makes donations to Intergroup when appropriate. Of course, we have been unable to physically make Tradition 7 contributions, but we have enabled those attending to pay their contributions directly using Bankers Transfer to the groups account, or if they choose, direct to GSO. Again, in keeping with our Traditions all contributions are voluntary. We will be making a contribution to Intergroup for this quarter. All the necessary positions are filled, and rotation seems to be working well.

Over the past few months, we have had some regular attendance from members on the other side of the pond. They have brought with them their enthusiasm and added to the meetings.

We are still monitoring the situation and do intend to open a physical meeting when the appropriate conditions are met. The needs of all our 'home group' must be respected.

Robin N - GSR

## St Neots Saturday Mrg - Newcomers Meeting (Open)

GSR – Marketa C.

Our meeting has been running as a hybrid meeting since the lockdown began last year – Zoom and Face-2-Face from the Church hall. At a group conscience in February, we revisited the format of the meeting and decided to continue with the hybrid meeting format. The secretary is on Zoom and the current technical host comes to the Church hall. Zoom attendance has been 10-20 people while Face-2-Face attendance has been 4-15 people. The number of people coming to the Face-to face has increased over the last month and is reaching our maximum. We had a few newcomers coming to the room as well. We continue to follow the Government guidelines with people sitting 2 meters apart, masks are mandatory, the chairs and the bathrooms get cleaned after every meeting, we have hand sanitizers on hand.

We have £ 405.14. The Church Council gave us a 50% discount on the rent from January to June. We were able to save some money and sent £ 500 to the fenland IG on March 2<sup>nd</sup>.

There are two service position available, the Secretary and the Literature person that will be voted on in two weeks at our group conscious meeting.

### **Peterborough – Tuesday Orton**

No Report

### **Peterborough Wednesday 19:30**

No Report

### **Peterborough – Friday St Judes online 8.15pm**

No Report

### **Peterborough – Friday Daily Reflections 1pm (Aspire building)**

No Report

### **Peterborough Mustard Seed, Saturday Morning**

No Report

### **March Tuesday**

March Tuesday 7.30 meeting continues online but looks forward to going back to physical meetings on May 18th. Zoom will continue separately and run in conjunction with the physical meetings.

Numbers currently are slightly below average around 8-10 but with good core support.

No donation to intergroup this time.

Many thanks  
Morgan

### March Friday Night

No Report

### Newmarket Friday - Temporary Meeting

**No Report**

### Newmarket Wednesday NgT big book

**No Report**

.

### Newmarket Friday Steps

Currently on line  
(GSR) ?

### Newmarket Sunday Lunch time Gratitude

No Report

### Newmarket Monday Lunchtime

Newmarket Monday lunchtime meeting. Nothing has changed we are still holding a weekly zoom meeting.

Y. I. F.

Linda W GSR.

### Ely Hospital Wednesday NgT 19:45 Step & Tradition

Ely Prince of Wales Wednesday night

The meeting remains online via Zoom and we regularly have 20 + attending. The meeting works through the steps each week, pausing for a Tradition each month and returning to Step 1 for newcomers. In lieu of Tradition 7, members are encouraged to make contributions direct to Fenland

Final Mins. Fenland Intergroup Online Meeting 8<sup>th</sup> May 2021

Intergroup. The main service positions are currently filled. The group took the decision to share a Personal Conduct statement before each meeting to remind all attendees of the importance of being respectful when in a meeting.

There are no plans to physically reopen yet, although the venue has indicated they would be willing to let us use the room when we are ready to start up again.

I also used to be GSR for the Tuesday St Ives meeting, and there may be a new GSR taking over before the next meeting - I will keep you posted.

I hope you have a good evening.

Kind regards

Guy

### Ely Sunday Night

No Report

### Cambridge Tuesday Ngpt 7:15pm Womens Meeting:

No Report

### Cambridge Sunday Beginners

No Report

### Cambridge – Monday Primary Purpose 7pm

The group meets weekly on Zoom with between 15 and 25 participants; and also monthly in person with between 2 and 8 participants. The group has decided to hold off on deciding whether to make the physical meetings weekly again until June.

All of our service positions are full and the group is ticking along nicely. We continue in our traditional format with a guest speaker every week, apart from the first Monday of the month when we share from an agreed Topic List.

Financially we are solvent and are pleased to have contributed in Intergroup, have £328.86 in the bank and the rent paid until April.

Yours sincerely,

James C GSR

### Cambridge Wednesday 'As Bill Sees It'

The meeting is held in the Edge Café from 7.30am til 8.30am. It has been a zoom meeting since the start of the Pandemic, but changed to Hybrid about 7 weeks ago. Live attendance is between 3-5 people, with a maximum of 8. The Edge Café are allowing us to make contributions in Liew of rent. All service positions are filled.

Gale

GSR

### Cambridge – Friday Lunchtime Cheddars Lane

The Friday lunchtime meeting is open live now, maximum allowed is 9, averaging around 8 people, if you wish to attend please e-mail in advance. We have zoom meetings on Tuesday evening, Wednesday Lunchtime and Thursday evening.

YiF

Lee

### Cambridge – Friday 7:15 pm young persons.

Report for YPAA Cambridge

Still running secretary on a monthly basis my service has finished ww run a GC 1st meeting of the month on which new secretary is decided.

We are looking for a new treasurer as Frank needs to rotate out of the role ( been in service 2yrs) but no takers as yet.

30/04/2021 we went back to face-to-face meetings at a temporary venue:

The Unitarian Church  
Emmanuel Road Cambridge  
CB1 1JW

Back to original time of 19.15 -20.15 a general share meeting.

Attendance good 15 first week and 10 last night. All restrictions and guidelines are being adhered to.

We are paying £15.00 a week rent

The pot is now bringing an income in although we did have £100.00 in the bank which with the pot has brought us up to £152.00

So we will remain solvent for the next 2/3months.

Thank you for your service

In fellowship

Naomi L x

### Brampton – Friday

No Report

## Cambridge Friday Steps and Traditions.

No Report

### On line meeting 'In this Together'

No Report

### Keeping it Simple Online Friday

#### Report for Keeping It Simple Online Friday Meeting

We continue with a regular core of members and have between 10-14 people for each meeting. We have a speaker invited for each meeting, and if, rarely, one does not turn up, we choose a topic to discuss. We have had speakers from the US as well as the UK, which gives a nice perspective.

We recommend members contribute to their home groups for Tradition 7 and fund the Zoom account ourselves. We have a group conscience meeting when required.

All going well and we will continue online after the resumption of normal face to face meetings.

Carole P  
GSO for KISO Meeting  
24.04.21

## Outstanding Positions:

Robin suggested a list of vacant positions be sent out to GSR's so they can inform their groups, also there are service positions that are filled, but the officer has not attended this meeting or sent a report. It would be common courtesy to at least send an apology if they cannot make a meeting.

Information re Officers job/duties description can be found on link below

<http://www.alcoholics-anonymous.org.uk/Members/Regional-&-Local-Websites/Eastern-Region/Fenland-Intergroup/Intergroup>

More detailed information on description of officer's duties and experience can be obtained from our 2017 Blue Service manuals.

- Archivist – (still Vacant). Page 67 ....
- Armed Services Liaison Page 31...( Became Vacant Feb 2020).
- Young Persons Liaison
- Public Information
- Prison Liaison

## AOB:

- Robin read again William's report from earlier in the meeting:

An issue has been brought to my attention about an individual that is attending meetings throughout our IG. This person has caused extreme issues at meetings and has caused certain people to be frightened and not feel comfortable attending these meetings. This person has been excluded through a Group Conscience at one meeting at this time. My question is there anything that we can do as an Intergroup to help with the matter. This person has been stalking members of our fellowship so in my opinion this is a very serious situation. I hope we can discuss this. Hopefully we can at least enter this into the minutes and we can discuss at a later time.

Thanks so much

William

Comments:

Robin stated he had heard of a similar situation the North East Anglia Intergroup . He thought what Lee said about Tradition 1 ' Our common welfare should come first, personal recovery depends on AA unity' was correct, and he felt that as an Intergroup should put out a strongly worded message the groups emphasising Tradition 1, on a zoom meeting it is quite easy to remove someone, however in a live meeting it makes things more difficult.

Carole stated North East Anglia had set up a sub committee in their Intergroup to deal with things like this and advise groups as necessary, this is something this Intergroup could consider. Also stalking is illegal, so report it to the police.

Gail agreed with Carole that stalking is illegal, she also said in meetings she held if someone was disruptive, she removed them and spoke to them separately.

William C said as the problem seems to be mostly on line, it is easy to just eject someone from the meeting, he also said that as this was a problem at group level he didn't feel Intergroup need get involved. He also said that what groups could do is have a Harassment/Intimidation Statement to be read out at the beginning of their meeting. One can be obtained from GSO. He also agreed that stalking is illegal and should be reported to the Police.

Sam stated that if you eject someone from a zoom meeting you can then report them to zoom using the report button, which will flag up their IP address, which can then be passed on to the local police. Zoom can also blacklist their IP address.

James stated they had a problem with a person in a live meeting quite a while ago, and they banned the person from the meeting, but the group was told by other groups they could not do this. He said he backed the suggestion that Intergroup send a statement saying they back an individual groups right to do as they see fit.

Robin said that we can't effectively because of the Traditions ban someone from a meeting, however what has happened in the past, the person is taken to one side and told if they do not change their behaviour, they will not be welcome in that meeting, and sometimes that has worked.

Andy said he has had to deal with this person, and if he is disruptive, he is given one warning, if it continues, he is ejected.



Robin said we will inform all groups of this problem and advise them how to deal with it, and to advise them about the Harassment Statement.

Carole:

- "Eastern Region is holding its Regional Forum, postponed from 2020, on 25 June 2022. Trustees from the General Service Board will give presentations on Public Information and Armed Services, and there will also be a presentation from GSO staff on how GSO works, and what they cover in their busy work days.

The Forum will be held in the Community Centre, Baldock, entry is free and open to any AA members in Eastern Region, and refreshments including Lunch will be provided also free of charge. The venue is accessible to the disabled and there will be a hearing loop.

Carole thought the meeting started at 10.00am, but that is to be confirmed.

- Willie stated a new group has started in St Neots at St Marys Church, 7.00pm on a Friday.
- Next Fenland Intergroup Meeting will be held on the 7<sup>th</sup> August 2021 and will be held on Zoom.

**END**